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February 29, 2016 

The Honorable Phil Mendelson 

Chairman of the Council 

Council of the District of Columbia 

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 

Suite 504 

Washington, DC 20004 

 

Dear Chairman Mendelson: 

In response to your letter dated February 19, 2016, requesting detailed information regarding the 

District’s existing and proposed emergency housing sites, please see below and attached. 

For the total number of existing and proposed District-funded short-term, emergency, transitional, and 

permanent supportive housing facilities by ward, please see attachment 1. For the complete inventory of 

those sites, please see attachment 2. Also attached is a table and graphic that conveys the information on 

emergency housing locations in the District1, which we have provided to councilmembers upon request, 

and which you mentioned in your letter. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or requests. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Laura Green Zeilinger 

Director 

 

 

cc: Yvette Alexander, Chairperson, Committee on Health and Human Services 

     Brenda Donald, Deputy Mayor, Health and Human Services 

 Christopher Weaver, Director, Department of General Services  

  

 

 

                                                           
1 Please note this attachment includes information that no longer reflects current information: The Pat Handy Place for women 

is a 213 bed facility and is set to open in March 2016; the Overnight Men’s Shelter at Central Union Mission is not funded by the 
District and as such is not included in attachments 1 and 2; the Federal City Shelter CCNV operates in a District-owned and 
maintained facility. 


